DOWNTOWN AREA CITIZENS ADVISORY COUNCIL COMMENTS TO THE DDA – JULY 2, 2008

The Planning Commission voted to approve the proposed Police/Courts Building last night with the requirement that there be  some improvement of the garage door entrance on the back of the building on East Ann and the requirement that there be some further consideration of providing adequate parking for  the site. The current parking does not meet City of Ann Arbor requirements that would be applied to a private developer.  The CAC was having its own meeting at that hour, but we had sent a letter to the Planning Commission asking for improvements in design on the north side of the building as well pointing out that the parking for the site had not been carefully thought out.  We will continue to support this position when the project appears before City Council.

Although the Citizens Council strongly supports alternative transportation in Ann Arbor, we recognize that adequate parking is essential for future development in the downtown.  We are fully in support of plans for the underground structure on the Library Lot, built in relation to the need for major changes in the Ann Arbor District Library. We will express our support in all public meetings as these two projects move forward.

Last night’s CAC meeting served to remind members of one of our basic commitments—the livability of the downtown residential environment.  We had a visit last night from Janice Thorup, a resident and owner of one of the rear condominiums in the Denali Building on East Liberty. It is near the site of the District Library and the new underground structure—as well as whatever eventually goes on top. We hope Janice will plan to join the CAC.  

Janice reminded us of resident issues that we have often dealt with over the course of time –air conditioning noise, construction noise and dirt, rubbish pickup hours and  noise, lighting issues, auto traffic, etc. Janice is providing a fresh eye on many of these issues  that will help us keep our commitment to present and future residents of the downtown.

I have already stressed to you our long-held position that development of the Library Lot parking facility should take care to protect all the historic assets that exist near that site—including the Noble House, its carriage house, the Kempf House, and the other historic properties on that block.  Janis reminded all of us that we should take care, in the process of developing construction plans for the new underground parking structure, to protect the livability of existing downtown residences.

We understand Susan Pollay has been invited have coffee on Janice’s condo porch overlooking the Library Lot.  That kind of close contact can only help our plans for future development. 

